
RFA	May	Meeting	minutes.																																													May	2,	2016	
	

Meeting called to order at 11:11 AM: 
Moment of silence for recently passed members and all 
members in the military. 
Minutes of the April RFA meeting were read and 
approved. 
Treasurers report was given and approved. Balance in 
checking account is $24,492.25. 
Treasurer discussed the transfer of the RFA's current 
CD to another CD that provided a slightly higher interest 
rate. 
A motion was made and approved to transfer the funds to 
the new higher return rate CD at the appropriate time. 
President O'Neil reported that he had presented on 
behalf of the RFA, a Lazy Boy reclining chair for his many 
years of service to the RFA as Secretary-Treasurer. 
This was in lieu of giving him a plague. 
President O'Neil contacted the Fire Chiefs office about 
attending our May meeting. He was unable to attend the 
May meeting due to a previous scheduled event. He would 
try to attend the June meeting. 
President O'Neil asked that if members have any changes 
or updates to contact  Joe Healy with all new 
information. 
He also informed the membership that John Lockwood 
has been appointed as the new chairman of the Audit 
Committee. 
The issue of Service Longevity Compensation has been 



put on hold until the current reduced annuity issue has 
been resolved. 
New members: Terry L. King retired 2-20-16 from E-17.  
President read the current sick member list. 
Annuity Committee: Bill Mould reported on the issue of 
the  (1)Treasury trying to recoup moneys owed by 12 
members (2) the issue of the Form 1099C that 
some members have received (3) the fact that some 
members have received a third letter from the U.S. 
Treasury requesting another extension to review their 
case. 
L-36 President Ed Smith gave a brief report on political 
avenues being addressed with Congressman Hoyer and 
Chavez. Also a letter to IAFF President Schateberger 
asking for his direct involvement. 
Vinnie Austin reported that the Honor Guard had 
attended 3 funerals in the past month. 
Joe Healy reported current RFA membership is 
900.  Broken down as follows:  Life members 19; Current 
paid 476; Not paid 405. 
John Lockwood gave progress report on the steps to be 
taken to complete our audit. 
Meeting adjourned 12:13 PM	


